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Singapore Hong Kong Properties Investment Limited

(Incorporated and existing under the laws of Hong Kong with limited liability)

Postponement in the release of the interim result of the Company

for the six-month ended 30th June 2000
The Company wishes to inform shareholders of the Company that the release of its interim results for the six-month ended 30th June 2000 will be postponed to 18th October 2000.

The delay in the release of the interim results constitutes a breach of paragraphs 10 and 11 of the Listing Agreement and the Stock Exchange has indicated that it reserves the rights to take appropriate actions against the Company and/or its directors in relation to the breach.

Reference is made to the announcements of Singapore Hong Kong Properties Investment Limited (the "Company") dated 22nd September 2000 in respect of the postponement of the release and despatch of the directors' report and annual accounts of the Company for the year ended 31st December 1999 (the "1999 Annual Report"). 

Due to the Company's misunderstanding that the interim results of the Company for the six-months period ended 30th June 2000 have to be released subsequent to the release of the 1999 Annual Report, the Company has not released the Interim results on 30th September 2000. The Company wishes to inform shareholders of the Company that the release of the interim results of the Company for the six-months period ended 30th June 2000 will be postponed to 18th October 2000. 

Pursuant to the Listing Rules, the Company should release the interim result on or before 30th September 2000. The delay in the release of the interim results constitutes a breach of paragraphs 10 and 11 of the Listing Agreement and the Stock Exchange has indicated that it reserves the rights to take appropriate actions against the Company and/or its directors in relation to the breach.

All the directors of the Company have confirmed that they have not dealt in any shares of the Company since 1st September 2000 and all the directors of the Company have undertaken not to deal in any shares of the Company until the interim results for the period ended 30th June 2000 are published.


By Order of the Board


Singapore Hong Kong Properties Investment Limited


Cheung Chung Leung Richard


Executive Director

Hong Kong SAR, 5th October 2000
Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the (Hong Kong iMail)
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